MEMORANDUM FOR RECORD                                                        1 Mar 1979
SUBJECT:  Conversation with FDA Officials Concerning Ultrasonic Effects

1. Was given proceedings of FDA sponsored conferences regarding biological effects of ultrasonic radiation.  Called Mr. S., the Director of the Bureau of Radiological Health.  I told him of the effects observed locally (Re:  My memo dated 22 Feb 79) and asked him whether prolonged exposure to low-level ultrasonic radiation was harmful.  He said “We just don’t know.”

2. He said that FDA has been getting lots of calls recently concerning side effects of intrusion systems similar to the one we have.  He also mentioned that the people in the FDA sonics laboratory have said that they “know” when they are in the presence of such a system, i.e. there are physical effects that are noticeable.

3. The director asked that I call Dr. M. who keeps a “radiation instance registry” so that they would be able to add our data to their list.  I talked with Dr. M. and told him of the effects observed here.  He said that people working in department stores and customers in stores where such systems have be installed have been calling and reporting effects very similar to the effects we are observing locally.

4. He said the “effects are very real”.  He said that in Las Vegas many such systems have been installed and that they are receiving a lot of complaints from people there.  Systems have also been installed in hotels there and people staying in rooms there have complained.  He said that the effects we are reporting are “consistent” with the reports received from other sources.

5. He asked what we would like done about it.  I said that I was not in charge here and that all I wanted was more information.  He said he would informally provide more detailed information on the system we have here as to power density and frequency.  I thanked him and terminated the conversation.

6. These conversations tend to support our earlier contention that the effects observed locally may be linked to the ultrasonic sources.
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